	Tuesday, February 2, 2010

100202-1

In this issue:
· New Base Map Launched for Regional Integration of Intelligent Transportation System 
· Construction Notice(s)


	New Base Map Launched for Regional Integration of Intelligent Transportation System 
This week, staff launched an updated Regional Integration of Intelligent Transportation System (RIITS) map with enhanced features that includes additional data sources and expanded geographic coverage of all five Southern California Counties.

The Countywide Planning Department has been managing the RIITS Program since the network was deployed in November 2004. A new map was needed due to the size of the data sources and information between public and private agencies accessing near real-time multi-modal data. The new map, which is 100% Metro-owned, gives the user a visually clear interactive experience with sophisticated navigation and menu manipulation capabilities to access detailed multi-modal data information at variable zoom-in levels. Standard features include freeway display and arterial traffic flow conditions; closed circuit television and freeway travel time estimates; additional layering capabilities of more transportation modes and agencies; and the ability to set mapping preferences for each user’s own geographic area. We have also added to the new map, in near real time, Foothill Transit data, freeway congestion data from Caltrans District 8 (San Bernardino and Riverside Counties) and Caltrans District 12 (Orange County), and the California Highway Patrol regionwide incident data.

Gateway Cities Area Planning staff will be going to the Board in March with a live demonstration to officially launch the new map.   

Construction Notice(s)
Metro Blue Line Weekend Service to be Impacted as Construction Crews Work on Expo Line Connection

Metro Blue Line passengers will experience travel delays of up to 30 minutes on three consecutive weekends beginning Friday night, February 5, 2010 due to construction of the Expo Light Rail Line, which will connect with the Metro Blue Line in downtown Los Angeles. 

Work will begin at 9:00 p.m. on Friday nights and continue until the close of rail service on Sunday night for the weekends of February 5-7, February 12-14 and February 19-21. Every attempt will be made to have service restored by Monday morning on each of the three weekends. Should any unforeseen delay occur, train service will be supplemented by buses between Washington and 7th Street/Metro Center Stations. 

All work is subject to weather delays. Patrons are advised to allow extra time for their trips and check television monitors in train stations or call the Metro Hot Line number: 213- 922-4999 for the latest information on the construction work and service impacts or go online to www.metro.net. Information about closures and bus bridge service in English and Spanish will posted for the affected stations and announcements will be done in all Metro Rail stations.

The Expo Line is a new 8.5 mile light rail line under construction from downtown Los Angeles to Culver City. It will share tracks and two stations with the Metro Blue Line along the Flower Street portion of the alignment.
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